WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 3rd April 2007 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Acting Chairman Jim Biggin; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Membership Maureen Biggin; Terry Darch; Roger Hamilton; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; Norman Roper
2. Apologies for Absence: John Thackray;
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 6th March were approved. 
4. Booking of Halls: Sue Shlackman confirmed that halls were booked for 2008

5. Treasurer’s Report: no significant activity so far this year
6. Take over of membership records from Terry Darch: it was noted that all the records had been transferred to Microsoft Excel and a back-up passed to the Treasurer
7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Jim Biggin reported that Christchurch Citizens had taken over the Chair as we could not provide a delegate. It was resolved that we would maintain our subscription of £20, which was now due. Jim Biggin further reported that Christchurch Citizens had taken on responsibility for Druitt Hall whilst he had been asked to take over liaison with Bournemouth Airport
8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report
9. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Councillor Sue Spittle has taken over as Chair
10. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee: the refurbishment of Highcliffe Castle is proving to be difficult
11. Planning Issues: the infill behind 28-46 Canberra Road has been approved. The infill behind 30-32 River Way has been turned down. An infill behind 91 River Way has caused considerable local opposition. At the request of local members we have lodged an objection but believe that planning consent is likely to be granted
12. Mobile Speed Indicators: it was resolved that a price tag of £3,500 was too expensive for us to consider, particularly when most of our roads are so choked that exceeding the speed limit is difficult much of the time

13. Christchurch Library: the proposed expansion and possible loss of Kelly’s Kitchen was discussed. It was resolved that we would ask Christchurch Citizens to advise us on any necessary action

14. Fallen Trees on Town Common: Janet Robson said she would bring the dangerous ones to the attention of the warden
The meeting closed at 8.40 pm. Next meeting is on Tuesday 1st May
